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April 1,2024

Dear Co-Labourers in Christ,

It seems just a few days ago we were thinking on the birth of Christ; now, here we are
celebrating His resurrection. We praise God for His goodness as it says in Psalms
145:2, “Every day will I bless thee; and I will praise thy name for ever and ever.” It is
time again to let you folks know just how good God has been these last few months.

The new church plant in Kellogg, Idaho is moving right along. Most of the Northwest
has had less snow this winter, but they have had subzero temperatures. As for Sister
Hutchens and me, we have been able to visit some of our supporting churches. What a
blessing to see some old friends and to meet some new ones! Sister Hutchens has about
finished all her shoulder therapy, and it is close to being back to where it should be. We
are making plans to head toward the Northwest before long.

In this prayer letter I would like to share a few prayer request for some of our church
planters.

1. Brother Scott Pannell in Tea, South Dakota is in need of a larger building. His present
building is full to capacity. This, of course, is a good thing.

2. Brother Benjamin Beaudoin in South Dakota needs prayer for his son Noah, who is
having some health issues.

3. Sister Dawn Godfrey in Idaho is still having migraine headaches for weeks at a time.
These could be coming from the car wreck they were in two year ago.

4. Brother Caleb Ballew, who is on deputation going to Ponderay, Idaho, is hoping to be
there this year to start a church plant. He is needing prayer about raising $5,000.00 for
moving expenses as well as getting the remainder of his needed support.

5. Brother Caleb Hewett needs prayer concerning the need for a truck and camper to
travel in on deputation.

We would like to thank each and every one that supports us so faithfully in prayers as
well as financially each month. This is what keeps us on the road and busy for our Lord.
Our goal is to see more people saved and more called to serve. Our Saviour Jesus Christ

is soon coming. Still the fields are white unto harvest and the labourers are few. We love
each and every one of you. May God’s blessings be with you.

Because He cares,

Rev. Wesley Fatehens

Rev. Wesley Hutchens

-.Lift up your eyes, and look on the fields; for they are white already to harvest. John 4:35b



